
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 2.2.11

11.14
CLASSIFICATION BOUNDARIES AND BORDERLINE CANDIDATES 
The Committee noted that the 2009/10 overview of the reports of external examiners had noted that one external had invited the University to review the sensitivity of degree classification boundaries to individual marks, and another to divorce classification from strict percentage mapping.  The practice of other institutions was to be explored (min 10.205 refers).

Professor McAlister presented Paper No TLC/11/3 which set out University regulations with regard to classification boundaries and reviewed practice elsewhere in the sector in the context of the expectations of the QAA Code of Practice and the findings of the Burgess Review Group on the future of the classified Honours degree (2004).

The Committee noted that in 2002 the University had clarified regulations for degree classification in order to ensure consistency and equity.  The University requires the final classification of degree and the overall average mark to accord.  It was noted that the moderation process ensured appropriate scrutiny of borderline candidates with adjustment of marks, should a higher class be warranted.  Practice at Ulster was in line with that of a number of other institutions.  In those which did allow discretion for borderline candidates there appeared to be considerable variety in the approaches taken and the guidance offered to Boards of Examiners.

The Committee confirmed the appropriateness of the University’s clear rules in this matter and noted that the practice of identifying borderline candidates at preliminary Boards allowed time for external examiners to be involved.

The Committee recognised the implications of the close timing of Subject and Progress and Award Board of Examiners’ meetings for modular degrees.  The Chair reported that a forthcoming review of the academic calendar, in particular the start of Semester 2, might help alleviate pressure.  It was noted that the themed audit undertaken on the experience of combined degree students and subsequent reports from campus co-ordinating groups had not provided any evidence to suggest that they were being disadvantaged.  

AGREED:
that the University’s regulations on degree classification remain unchanged.

